## RYLA MEETING - MARCH 17, 1988

The meeting was called to order at 10:45 a.m. Present were: Murph Widdowfield, Phil Kendall, Narc Lemieux, Warren Holm, Jim Poppe and Sue Mendenhall.

The minutes were approved as mailed.

Murph address to the Pets conference was praised by the committee. He urged each of us to sit with the club presidents and promote RYLA.

Warren reported the \$1,450 deposit was mailed to the YMCA with the next scheduled payment to be April 11th. May 11th is the deadline for guarantying the numbers. The amended estimate is 145, 125 youth and 20 adults. The balance as of today is \$6,728.34.

Murphy will send out letters to those who wanted to be junior counselors. We have 7 adults volunteers and need 8 to 10 more adult counselors.

The committee accepts with regrets the resignation of Barbara Power and Bill McClay form the RYLA committee.

David reported we have 61 confirmed reservations. Granby and Littleton South have accepted our offers of scholarships.

Jim has 3 confirmed speakers. We went over the daily schedule and list of speakers. The speakers list will be set in place by the end of April.

The promotion committee has been sending letters out to club presidents and committee chairman once a month.

A week long sports competition was discussed. The five events recommended by the committee are: hoop shooting, frisbee toss, tug of war, volley ball and miniature golf.

New business: The next meeting will be May 7th at the YMCA camp in Estes Park. Speakers gifts and t-shirts were discussed with the final decisions left to Warren and Murph.

The committee approved a deposit fee to the YMCA of \$182.00 to reserve the site for July 23-28, 1989. The insurance policy for \$60-70 was also approved.

There being no further business the meeting was adjourned at 12:00 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,

Susan A. Mendenhall